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MEMORANDUM 
 

October 19, 2010 
 

TO: Basketball Assigning Secretaries 
 
FR: Julian Tackett, Commissioner 
 Angela Passafiume, Assistant Commissioner 
 
RE: Basketball Official’s Assignments 
 
 
This office has received quite a bit of commentary and correspondence regarding the 
assignment of officials to regular season girls’ and boys’ basketball games. Of particular 
concern is the number of officials who have stated that they did not want to officiate girls’ 
basketball in our state but choose to have all of their games on the boys’ side.  
 
In response to this commentary, I have considered for a long time a potential return to a former 
policy of the Association. After much consideration we will re-implement the requirement that in 
order to be eligible to officiate post-season boys’ basketball games an official must officiate at 
least eight (8) boys’ varsity basketball and eight (8) girls’ varsity basketball games within a local 
association. In order to officiate girls’ basketball post-season an official must officiate at least 
eight (8) girls’ basketball games within a local association. It is my hope that giving you this 
notice early in the season will allow for your officials to make schedule adjustments and allow 
you to make the necessary assignments to ensure this policy, which is only fair for the young 
ladies of our state, to be implemented. It is everyone’s obligation from our office to our Board of 
Control to the Assigning Secretaries who are paid by the member schools, to ensure that the 
best officials are on all basketball contests across the state. I am certain you will have officials 
who will not desire to work girls’ games at all for any reason and those officials may do so 
during the regular season. However, they will not be eligible for post-season assignments in 
boys’ or girls’ if they choose not to officiate girls’ games.  
 
I trust the summer camp and training period has gone well and I realize for many of you this will 
be no change from the past. Please let this office know if you have any questions or problems 
with this policy as we implement it for the 2010-11 season. Angela Passafiume who is our new 
Assistant Commissioner who will be handling regular season basketball concerns would be 
happy as well as I to meet with you at any point in time that you might want to discuss this 
issue.  
 
Please advise if you need any further assistance. 
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